Executive Council Meeting

10/16/08

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Crisanne Werner, Judy Saling, Deanna Smith, Susan Degen,  Ryan West, Donna Fossum, Jennifer Knight, Kevin Multop, Leslie Limper, Richard Heath, Heather Mattioli, Terri Crawford, Stacie Englund, Dina Birmingham
CALL TO ORDER:

Crisanne opened the meeting at 9:47am and did introductions and provided housekeeping information about refreshments and rest room facilities. 

Crisanne asked for approval of the 7/17/08 Minutes. Ryan made the motion and Donna seconded. Motion carried.
Attendance sheets were passed out.

Treasurer’s Report: Ryan West advised that he had met with our accountant and began working on our tax return and confirmed that everything we are doing is within the tax rules. He reported that we are doing fine and we have adequate reserves to keep us in a financially healthy position. He is working with Pat to resolve the unpaid invoices for job postings.
Old Business: Leslie discussed items in her e-mailed report. She has added a description for the Training Committee. Judy has sent her a new definition for the Outreach Committee replacing the Media Committee. She will make final changes to the Policies and Procedures in December and put them on the web by January. Leslie and Sue will continue their plan to check the definition of Ad Hoc and Full Committee and will do an e-mail vote. A motion to approve the definition of the Outreach Committee for Policies and Procedures was made by Ryan and seconded by Deanna. Motion passed.
Donna reviewed her e-mail report and said information would be expanded on the duties of officers and committee chairs. Leslie asked if she had the handbook for each committee and she confirmed she did. She reported that she still needed one more candidate for Secretary and there was a general discussion of likely prospects. Dina corrected the spelling of candidate Laurie Spangenberg. A motion to approve the candidates recruited was made by Kevin and seconded by Leslie. Motion passed.
Donna asked when to post the list of candidates and was advised no later than 11/15/08. Donna confirmed she should contact Pat for help and Crisanne will look for the biographical format. Leslie suggested checking with Pat to see if a digital picture of each candidate could be posted.

Crisanne reported that WASFAA is seeking candidates. She advised that meetings are held in various locations around the region.

She had a message from Anna with some questions about diversity. It was suggested she should contact Luhui Whitebear from Confederated Tribes.

Should we set up an “Ask a Fed” booth for Marianna at the Conference? Would we want to do it for any other entities such as such as Ford, OSAC? Would paying vendors object to losing time with members if members are visiting with a non-paying booth?

Jennifer said surveys show members want more info from Feds.

Ryan asked if there is a need to register if a vendor is only working a booth for 2 hours. Crisanne advised that everyone registers. Deanna asked about any insurance concerns?

Leslie felt that many people want to visit vendors during sessions. Ryan suggested we should put information in the program to advise members it is permissible to talk to with lenders without violating any of the new rules.

Dina should remind vendors to register. We show know how many by next week per Leslie. Dina’s report of 10/2 anticipated 11 prospects.
VP Reports: 

Kevin reported that Sue is asking for a blog from each VP.

Deanna is looking for info on cut-off ages of veterans. Susan will research for her. Ryan stated that there may be resolution with Federal regulations.
10:50 Recess

11:05 Meeting resumed

Crisanne asked Dick to read the action list from the previous meeting. All items were confirmed as being done. 

Donna made a motion to have FA 101 at Reed College on 1/14/09. Ryan seconded and the motion passed.

OPB:

 Judy reported the broadcast will be in January the week before College Goal Sunday for ½ hour on Wednesday of that week and will only have two people on the panel. The phone bank will not be on the air in order to save $2000 in set-up costs. A live version will be done but taped for broadcast at night and we will need phone volunteers for that night. Our future involvement will be to offer expertise and input on what is discussed. The ½ hour format will only allow two people on the panel. Michelle Holdway will work with the program, OPB and OSAC. Ryan reminded us that we will not participate financially, just as experts. The producer will set the format of the show. Michelle Holdway will work with OPB and OSAC. Judy was involved as the Chair of the Outreach Committee and provided Michelle as a helper.
Dina questioned whether we would consider doing an OPB radio show, “Talk Out Loud”.

Conference:
Jennifer advised the theme is “Going the Distance” and it will be on February 1, 2 and 3rd. Sunday will have a Mexican lunch and a 12:15 Keynote and 1st Federal Update. Times have been set up for free time, networking, fun run and possible an ice cream social. There are no plans to repeat sessions at this time. The committee will publicize a request to bring old sneakers to give to Nike to cut up for playground material. Registration should open 11/15/08 and be $180 for Early Bird. After December 31st, it will be $215 and on-site will be $255. Tickets for spouses’ meals can be purchased at the Conference. Individuals with special dietary needs are requested to make arrangements directly with Salishan. Cancel date is January 13th. We are anticipating a deadline for rooms on 12/31/08. Rooms should be $95 for Standard, $115 deluxe and $135 Premier.
Crisanne responded, yes, to Leslie’s inquiry about adding titles to name tags.

11:50am  Adjourn for lunch

12:45pm  Meeting resumed

Archives:

Ryan said there are no changes.

Development:
Stacie referred to her report. Lenders are being very non-committal so far. She expects many of them not to make a decision until 2009. There was a general discussion regarding a misunderstanding on the part of funds paid by National Education as to whether it was for a table or a general donation. This would be followed up and an e-mail vote taken later. Leslie indicated Andrea has asked to withdraw her request so the problem appears resolved.
Kevin was concerned about our loss of revenue but Ryan said we will be okay because of the reduction in costs for OPB Night. He has also been hearing from lenders that are planning to attend. Ryan and Donna have talked about revenue flow for the future and are considering an increase in table fees as opposed to a straight donation. It was felt that the ethics and propriety would have to be researched.
Judy suggested that we remind lenders of the date of the conference.

Mentoring:
Donna, Crisanne, Cindy and Sue had a conference call and proposed a 3 phase program. Sue feels there is strong interest. Crisanne expressed support but doesn’t want to commit funds if we don’t have people willing to participate. She agreed to contact those who have expressed a commitment to participate to see if they are still willing to become a mentor and advise us whether we should move forward. 
Dick raised a concern of a possible overlap with the mentoring function of Oregon College Access Network (OrCAN). Leslie feels mentoring is a way to establish OASFAA goals and provide professional development for the membership. 

Heather questioned why we need a minimum of 10 people to commit as mentors and Donna wondered if we should have Sue and Cindy recruit the 10 people. Deanna raised the possibility of recruiting mentors at the Conference and Leslie stated that she is ready to move from theory to practicality. Heather suggested we could possibly recruit as members renew. Ryan prefers the original commitment and does not feel the cost is excessive. Crisanne said we should have 10-15 people involved and no commitment made to Susan Bender Phelps beyond Phase I. She said if we could get people to participate, we would pay and we should all be responsible for recruiting.

Legislative:
Susan recommended we all check the ballot measures this year. Lottery money expenditures can affect education expenditures. The Federal budget is not in good shape. There will be shortfalls in programs. Don’t expect increases in Pell for at least 2 years. Reauthorization is going to burden us with more reporting requirements. Oregon has been inundated with FAFSA’s this year: now at 106,000, projected at 123,000 and previous high was 112,000. File format will change in January and OSAC will ask for an early report in October on the OOG. There is a scheduled OOG Steering Committee Meeting on 10/17/08.

Membership:
Heather is meeting the requests for data. She is looking for a way to find what month a member joins. She has reported 42 new members as of 10/15/08 for a total of 303. She is exploring a way to personalize information about new members. She asked that we review a brochure she is proposing and respond back to her. Deanna mentioned that PSU requires employees to pay for joining OASFAA but that did not apply at all state schools. Heather confirmed to Jennifer that the 42 new members had never been a member previously.
Newsletter:
There were many kudos to Sue for a great job on the newsletter.
OSAC Liaison:
We could use an OOG of $255 million – we need $175 million to stay current but we are not expected to see it. OSAC may have to reduce the grant. They did get an extra $4 million from the Legislature.

Recess  2:22pm

Resume 2:28pm

Outreach:
Judy is still working on a web page – let her know of potential links. The responsibility for maintaining the calendar will belong to Kate Hoerauf. They are planning to utilize grant funds to educate students about college.
Donna mention that the 1st Annual Oregon College Access Network Conference would be on October 27th and she or Susan Degan could provide more information.

Site Selection:
Leslie has contacted the Eugene Hilton and Salishan for proposals for 2011. Only Salishan has responded. Anticipated room rate is $109 (compared to $95 for 2009). They will waive the $11.50 resort fee for state agencies and schools. Expenses include 19% for gratuity and meal costs. It is the meal costs that drive the price up – the cheapest dinner is $45. Meeting rooms are provided free if we can guarantee a food cost. Judy asked that Leslie re-negotiate based on a Monday-Wednesday or a Wednesday-Friday conference. She also suggested matching proposals with the Salem Convention Center.

Summer Drive-In:
Jennifer said they were disappointed at only having 64 attendees when they expected 75 but they did come in under budget. They forwarded comments on Mentoring to that committee.
Support Staff:
Terry said they only have 20 signed up for a space that will accommodate 80. Supervisors will sign a thank-you note for each attendee.

Technology:  Patrick was unable to attend the meeting but his written report is appended to the written copy of the minutes kept by the Secretary. Activities included:11 job announcements posted since July meeting, Summer Drive-In survey completed and results posted, OASFAA Membership survey completed, Support Staff Workshop registration setup and opened, Home page updated with letter from President, July Newsletter posted, requested committee descriptions for E-Mentoring, Training/Leadership, Newsletter for P&P so they can be posted to the Leadership page.
No report for Training.

Ryan made a motion for adjournment at 2:53pm. Leslie seconded and the motion carried.

Addendum #1:  On 11/4/08, Donna made a motion to the Executive Council via e-mail for the inclusion of a second nominee for the position of Secretary. Ryan seconded, an electronic vote was taken and on 11/5/08 Crisanne announced that the motion had passed.

Addendum #2:  On 10/31/08, Crisanne informed the Executive Council that the apparent resolution of sponsorship funds by National Education was apparently incorrect. She requested a conference call to discussion the situation and how we should respond. The conference call was held on 11/4/08. Andrea had provided a written notice that she incorrectly chose sponsorship on the website (versus just having a mid-year change of heart). It was determined that OASFAA would be willing to support a pro-rated refund. Crisanne will contact the Development Co-Chairs to determine the value of the benefits that National Education has received from the time they donated until now and that amount should be deducted from the amount National Education paid ($1500). Ryan will create an invoice for National Education to pay for the difference. Crisanne will notify Andrea of this decision.
Submitted by 

Dick Heath

OASFAA Secretary

12/4/08
